
Housing 
To provide safe and affordable housing 
opportunities for enrolled Oneida Members with 
in the reservation boundaries.  
 

Status report of the service group’s Three Year Outcomes 
 

Outcome # 1 

Increase Housing Opportunities Outside of Income Based Opportunities 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Housing’s Accomplishments for the increased housing opportunities in FY 2019 

The Comprehensive Housing Division has been meeting with the Wisconsin Housing 
Economic Development Authority (WHEDA) to pursue housing opportunities outside of the 
Indian Housing Block Grant funding. In addition, CHD has met with Fannie Mae to discuss 
homeownership options on the Reservation, to include their “Duty to Serve” initiative. 
Internally, CHD has been working on creating more loan options for homeowners within the 
reservation boundaries. 

 

Supporting the Nation’s Priorities 

The Comprehensive Housing Division is committed to providing diverse affordable housing 
options for current and future generation to come. 



Housing’s Continued Commitment 

The Comprehensive Housing Division will be offering a new loan option for homeowners 
before the end of the fiscal year. In addition, to continually pursue funding options for 
affordable housing. 

 

Outcome # 2 

To profitably operate the general rental program to sustain and maintain properties for 
future Oneida families.  

 

 

Housing’s Accomplishments for the General Rental Program in FY 2019 

The Comprehensive Housing Division took over the General Rental Program in October of 
2017 as part of the merger of residential properties.  The General Rental Program consists of 
101 non-income based rental units consisting of 29 units that are elder specific. Through this 
transition 22 units have been renovated and rented at the new rental rate. The renovations 
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for these units were performed by the maintenance and rehabilitation crews from CHD 
which drastically reduced the repairs and maintenance costs.  The General Rental Program 
is currently operating at 96% occupancy rate and was previously operating at an 88% 
occupancy rate. Thru these operational changes, the General Rental Program has been 
able to operate at a profit. For FY 2018, no subsidy was needed from Land Management in 
addition, the General Rental Program continues to operate at a profit. The waitlist 
approach reduces the time frame for a tenant to be housed.  

 

Supporting the Nation’s Priorities 

The Comprehensive Housing Division is committed to providing affordable housing 
opportunities for current and future generation to come.  

 

Housing’s Continued Commitment 

The Comprehensive Housing Division will be upgrading the current tenant accounts 
receivable system to the current Housing Data System software used for the income-based 
program. This will stream line services for the tenants’ accounts and improve work order 
processes.  

  



Outcome # 3 

Increase community/GTC awareness of Comprehensive Housing Programs and how they 
operate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Housing’s Accomplishments for GTC awareness in FY 2019 

The Comprehensive Housing Division’s goal is to create transparency and increase 
awareness of the housing opportunities offered. Currently, the CHD has issued articles in the 
Kalihwisaks, including monthly open houses offered by the Residential Sales Program, Home 
Buyer Opportunity Program and Community Outreach activities. A webpage was created 
on the Nations website to include all housing services. Recently, CHD’s Facebook page was 
created to include program information and current events.   

  

Supporting the Nation’s Priorities 

The Comprehensive Housing Division is committed to providing continued awareness of the 
affordable housing opportunities offered for current and future generation to come. 



 

Housing’s Continued Commitment 

The Comprehensive Housing Division will be creating a marketing team to further enhance 
customer relations with GTC.   

 




